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If you have students who are interested in attending the visit to Santa Fe, led by
Scott Kamen, on October 25, please let Scott know. He is reviving a popular trip
from years past, and it will be a wonderful opportunity for students to learn more
about the history of the state. It may be hard to believe, but many of our students
have never been to Santa Fe, so please let them know about the trip. 
Also on Friday, October 25, there will be a virtual talk with Elisha Allen, Director
of Online Strategies and Academic Technologies at UNM-ABQ titled “A
Conversation on Teaching in Mixed Modalities: Online + Classroom Sections.”
Only on Zoom, this talk will begin at 2:00pm (https://unm.zoom.us/j/94366170791 ,
Passcode: Modalities). As we are all learning how to navigate the balance between
online and face-to-face teaching, this discussion should provide useful information
on the possibilities available, and the chance to hear from colleagues at other
branches. 
So, lots of things happening during October, and I didn’t even mention Halloween
or the great events being sponsored by the PASOS Resource Center. 
I want to thank the six people who are serving as faculty mentors on our student
success teams this academic year: Andisheh Dadashi, Tammi Duncan-Teller, Piotr
Filipczak, Joshua Frank Cardenas, Kat Gullahorn, and Andy Taylor. These folks are
working in conjunction with the student success coaches/advisors to provide a
support team for each of our degree-seeking Valencia students. We anticipate that
this foundation will increase retention and completion for our students, as well as
give them additional information/resources about their chosen academic pathway.
I am proud to see this work continue from last year. And, as always, I am proud of
all of the faculty and Academic Affairs staff as they support and guide students.

As I write this, we are on Fall Break, and I hope that
each of you took time to do something fun or relaxing. I
want to highlight a few upcoming events. Next Friday,
October 18, as a part of All-Campus Academy, we have
a guest coming from the Office of Ombuds Services at
UNM-ABQ to hold a workshop titled “The Building
Blocks of Better Communication – Creating Unity in
Your Campus Community.” Heidi Ricci will guide
participants through information and exercises
designed to help us all create stronger connections and
lines of communication with colleagues. It will be
especially beneficial if we have a nice mix of faculty and
staff. This will be an in-person event only, in A-101
starting at 10:00am. We would like to have an estimate
of how many people will attend, so please let me know
if you are interested!

HAPPY FALL EVERYONE!

https://unm.zoom.us/j/94366170791%2520


Dr. Laura Musselwhite
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FINE ARTS, FILM, AND DIGITAL MEDIA DIVISION UPDATE

 Our vision is to grow our programs in
fine and digital arts, while enhancing our
profile in the state as a film technician
training site. Much thanks to Jon for
spearheading the film efforts. Also, Alexa
has created and is about to launch our
first campus makerspace. There will be a
training course in the spring for those
students and community members who
want to take advantage of the
makerspace. 
As Gallery Coordinator, Sarah organizes
the shows in our gallery space. So far this
semester, Maya Chacón and Brian
McPartlon have exhibited their pieces,
and the Faculty and Staff exhibition is
upcoming. 
Steven, Erin, and Paige have been
assisting with curriculum development,
and in the spring, Erin is going to teach
Sculpture I for the first time on our
campus in a really long time (if ever!).
Jan and her students are getting close to
completing our first campus tile mural,
as a part of the Equity, Care, and
Engagement project. 
It’s an exciting time for the arts on our
campus! 

Dr. Laura Musselwhite

FAFDM is the newest academic division on campus, and
consists of three full-time faculty and four part-time
faculty (Steven Eckert, Erin Gould, Sarah Heyward, Jan
Pacifico, Jonathan Sims, Paige Taylor, and Alexa Wheeler),
with the Dean as acting chair, and Sophia Wasteneys-
Munson as Fine Arts Lab Aide. Two student workers
(Richard Pacheco and Ever Rodriguez) support the faculty.
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SOCIAL SCIENCES UPDATE
Cheryl Bryan

Social Sciences Division faculty are hard at work, informing their teaching and learning
in a number of ways.
Joshua Frank Cardenas will be helping co-facilitate (with Tressa Berman) a number of
workshops for the recently awarded NEH (National Endowment for Humanities) grant
(thanks to the writers including Laura) that was awarded to us, which includes 5 cohort
members: Anicca Cox, Steven Romero, Mallika Pung, Scott Kamen and Ana June. They
will begin this Friday, October 18 with Workshop #1. 
Additionally, Dr. Cardenas is a part of the Institute for American Indian Education at
UNM Central Campus, and they are hosting the 4th annual Indigenous Education
Curriculum Fair, October 26 at the Indian Pueblo Cultural Center from 9:00 AM – 3:00
PM. Registration is open until October 14 via:
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Q6QMJQ6.
Gabriela Peterson participated in the Biliteracy and Structured Literacy Institute
organized by the New Mexico Association of Bilingual Education (NMABE). The event
occurred at New Mexico State University (NMSU) in Las Cruces and focused on how
bilingual teachers can meet the requirements of culturally and linguistically responsive
teaching and structured literacy during Spanish and English Language Arts. It also
discussed how to develop biliteracy/literacy lessons from k-5 bilingual teachers'
integration of culturally and linguistically responsive teaching and the science of reading.
It was a great learning opportunity for Dr. Peterson that she shares when working with
our students.
Scott Kamen is leading a trip for students and faculty to Santa Fe on October 25. If you
haven’t done so already, contact Scott (skamen@unm.edu) to let him know of you and/or
your students interest in joining us for this great educational opportunity. It will be fun
as well as educational!
Wishing everyone a wonderful second half of the Fall 2024 semester!







Patricia Gillikin recently
took two improv classes at
The Box. As part of both
classes, she participated in
the Student Showcase on
Sept. 29th.



Way Out West Film Festival is Albuquerque’s queer film
festival that happens every October. This is their 22nd
year, and I wanted to share some shorts programs and
features catering to our specific communities.
 
This is only a small selection, but the full schedule can be
found here: https://wayoutwestfilmfest.com/schedule/
 
10/11 – High Tide (feature) 7pm
10/12 – Transtastic (shorts program) 2:15pm
10/12 – De Colores (shorts program) 6:30pm (I helped to
curate this!)
10/16 – All the Silence (feature) 6:30pm
10/16 – Baby (feature) 6:30pm
10/20 – Black + Queer on Screen (shorts program) 12:30pm

If you like film and want to support small businesses,
come to the Guild Cinema this weekend and all next
week to experience Way Out West Film Festival.

Please share this with your
listservs/students/colleagues/family/friends! 

P.S. If you’re interested in(or know someone who is) in
volunteering, you can click on the links below to sign up
and check out what shifts are still available.

ONLINE VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE
https://tinyurl.com/Volunteer-at-WOW (Schedule is "view
only")

https://www.wayoutwestfilmfest.com/volunteer
(Register to volunteer!)

FINAL DAYS!
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LIBRARY NEWS

Thanksgiving Break Library Hours  
Thursday, November 28-Friday,
November 29, 2024 – CLOSED 

Constitution Day 
Constitution Day and Citizenship Day commemorate the
formation and signing on September 17, 1787, of the
Constitution and recognize all who, are born in the US or by
naturalization, have become citizens. The library celebrated this
day with a library display and Facebook posts. 

Research Assistance 
The Library provides information literacy instruction as
requested in a variety of formats to suit your classroom
requirements. 

in the classroom or over Zoom 
coordination of instructional support in online classes 
customized modules for your Canvas courses 
assistance with reading material, resource identification,
and lesson development 
tours of available collections and technologies in the
Library. 

 Schedule your class anytime. 
Email Kat Gullahorn or 925-8993 
Submit online request form 

Valencia High School Donation 
The library at Valencia High School has been de-selecting books from
their collection over the past several years. This Fall they reached out to
our library to see if we were interested in obtaining any of these items
ahead of their final disposition. We are happy to have received a little
over 1,000 books. Most are reference books, but there are many fiction
and early language learner/ low level reading books in a variety of topics
that we are happy to make available to our library patrons.

Purchase Recommendations 
Need supplemental materials to support your classes? The library is very
happy to consider purchasing resources that you feel would be beneficial
to support students in your classes. Let us know in plenty of time to
acquire what your students will need. Remember that we do not
purchase textbooks, but we continue to put instructor-provided copies
of textbooks on Reserve in the library for your courses.  
Send your purchase recommendations to bllovato@unm.edu or bring
them by the library. Requests will be evaluated based on the Library
Collection Development Policy  
http://valencia.unm.edu/library/policies/collectiondevelopmentweb.pdf
as well as available funds.  
More information can be found on the Library’s website at
http://valencia.unm.edu/library/  
 
   

Barbara Lovato

mailto:krg@unm.edu
https://forms.gle/PwkfUd7c2TrRT4Pp8
mailto:bllovato@unm.edu
http://valencia.unm.edu/library/policies/collectiondevelopmentweb.pdf


Library Reserves 
The library is pleased to place materials on Reserve for your class in the library.
Important things to remember: 

Textbooks must be provided by the faculty member or department (the library
does not purchase or interlibrary loan textbooks) 
A form must be filled out and SIGNED for each course. Remember to indicate:
length of check-out, whether the item can leave the library, and when the
materials should come off of Reserve. Your materials will be removed and
returned to you at the end of each semester unless you indicate otherwise. 
A barcode and possibly a security strip will be placed on each item on Reserve. 
 Please give us 24 hours to process your materials before sending your students
over to check them out. 
 Also, PLEASE do not take your materials from the Reserves area without letting
Library staff know. You have entrusted your materials to us, and we must go
through a process to keep track of them and to take them out of our system. 
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General Obligation (GO) Bond B 
On the ballot this November, New Mexico General Obligation (GO) Bond B will
ask voters statewide to approve more than $19 million in funding for the state's
public, school, tribal, college and university libraries to update their collections,
equipment and databases. Passing the GO Bond in 2024 will enable academic
libraries to: 
Provide 24/7 access to library resources for all campus-wide and distance education
students, faculty, and staff- no matter where they live. Support our students and
faculty with current library materials in community college and university libraries. 
Help college libraries and programs meet accreditation standards. 
 If passed the projected allocation for the UNM-Valencia Campus Library will be
$28,633 to be spent before 2028. 

LIBRARY NEWS
Barbara Lovato





UNM-Valencia Fine Arts Gallery presents

Annual Faculty & Staff Art Exhibition

Nov 11, 2024 thru Jan 31, 2025

ALL UNM-Valencia Campus employees are invited to 
showcase their creativity.  Join the celebration!

Submission Form is next page.

C A L L  F O R  A R T
Submissions Due Nov 4



U N M - V a l e n c i a  F i n e  A r t s  p r e s e n t s

A n n u a l  F a c u l t y  &  S t a f f

A r t  E x h i b i t i o n

Submission Form

U N M - V a l e n c i a  F i n e  A r t s  G a l l e r y

N o v  1 1 ,  2 0 2 4  -  J a n  3 1 ,  2 0 2 5

Submissions Due November 4
About:

UNM-Valencia Campus Fine Arts fosters a culture of inspiration and inclusion by celebrating our creative faculty and 
staff members in an annual showcase of their creative works. All UNM-V employees are invited to participate! Sales: 
The Gallery will not participate in facilitation of sales beyond making your preferred contact information accessible to 
interested parties. Provide pricing and contact cards if you wish to connect with those who want to learn more about 
your work or you, the Artist.

Important Note: Artists of all mediums and genres are encouraged to apply. 
•All artwork is welcome to be included in the show regardless of date created.
•No dangling art from ceilings (fire code violation)
• “Medium” Please list all the materials, processes, techniques, and/or tools used in the creation of the artwork.
• “Dimensions”  Length x Width x Height + unit of measurement. For time-based media, indicate durations.

Submission Requirements:
1. Complete the submission form with all required information for 1-2 works of art.

Provide 2+ images of your artwork/s 
2. EMAIL form and images to our Fine Arts Coordinator Sarah Heyward at sheyward@unm.edu.

Please reach out if you need support!

Name (As you want to be displayed):
Staff / Faculty Area, Department, Division:
Job Title:
UNM Email:
Artist Promotional Info / Website : 
Is your art for sale?             Yes             No 

Artwork #1
Title:
Medium:
Dimensions: 

Artwork #2
Title:
Medium:
Dimensions:

Installation / Artists’ Notes: (OPTIONAL –include any special needs or installation directions)



Faculty Assembly Meeting Draft Agenda
Wednesday, October 16, 2024 (12:00 – 1:15 PM)

Zoom Meeting URL: https://unm.zoom.us/j/91310965551 (Passcode: 61023)

1. Call to Order (1 min)

2. Acceptance of Agenda (1 min)

3. Approval of Minutes (1 min)

4. Chancellor’s Report - Sam Dosumu (10 min)

5. Dean of Instruction’s Report - Laura Musselwhite (10 min)

6. Treasurer’s Report - Andisheh Dadashi (1 min)

7. Committee Plans (2 min per)

● Faculty Professional Development Committee

● Faculty Online Teaching & Review Committee

● Curriculum Committee

● Adjunct Faculty Committee

8. Faculty Senate Report (5 min)

9. EIRG Update (5 min)

10. T&P Update - Justin Bendell (5 min)

11. New Business / Announcements

12. Adjournment

https://unm.zoom.us/j/91310965551


Faculty Assembly Meeting Draft Agenda
Wednesday, September 18, 2024 (12:00 – 1:15 PM)

Zoom Meeting URL: https://unm.zoom.us/j/98116592523 (Passcode: 07734)

Attendance:
Ian Burch
Andy Taylor

Andisheh Dadashi
Precious Andrew
Laura Musselwhite

Jan Pacifico
Ariel Ramirez
Cheryl Bryan

Jerry Godbout
Natalie Sheppard
Barbara Lovato
Sam Dosumu
Kat Gullahorn
Ben Flicker

Justin Bendell
Jon Sims

Piotr Filipczak
Ana June

Cindi Goodman
Elisa DiMenna
Mindy Schwartz
Anicca Cox

Joshua Frank Cardenas
Susan YaSenka

12:02 Call to Order (1 minute)

Justin Bendell moves, Ana June seconds

12:02 Acceptance of Agenda Approval of Minutes

Cheryl Bryan moves, Jerry Godbout seconds

12:03 Chancellor’s Report - Sam Dosumu (10 minutes)

Sam Dosumu: Thanks for inviting me, happy to be here. We have our new HR administrator.
Lisa Orona. It’s week 1, day 3 and she’s still with us, so far so good. New hires: Rita Garcia is
marketing manager. Going to have a social media manager as well, and an outreach person for
HS & Adult ed.

Other piece I want to talk about for 2-3 minutes is that I met with Andy and other people to
discuss college council for shared governance. We tried to do that before and it looked like it
was a closed meeting, which is not what we want. Taking a different approach, we’ll have a
pre-meeting and then an open meeting. Los Alamos is doing this, and their council runs it. Much
like we have here, you guys ask questions, I give answers, everyone has a voice. Hoping this
go around we have a better approach, starting ASAP. Start of it will be a little rocky until we get
a routine, but by the spring it should be smooth.

Enrollment is good, but numbers are coming in late. Not losing people. Questions, comments?

Cheryl: I read the bylaws of the college council. Why did you set up the structure where we have
specific faculty instead of appointing the faculty president & VP?

Sam: I copied the example structure from LA, that’s how they structured theirs.

Justin: I like the idea if we can hone in on what kind of power & function college council will
have to complement other things like faculty assembly. But Los Alamos gutted their faculty

https://unm.zoom.us/j/98116592523


assembly, which is why their college council needed more power. I dont think we should exactly
copy them because of these differences

Sam: Yes, we’ll use it as a template, but see what works for us. Make our own unique system

Cheryl: Using Pres & VP still staggers and follows your existing format

Sam: Absolutely. Wanted to have a conversation and get feedback. Goal is to make a town-hall
format, and we have to start somewhere. Should take a few weeks to a month to get this started

12:11 Dean of Instruction’s Report - Laura Musselwhite (10 minutes)

Laura Musselwhite: As Sam said, we wanted to invite Lisa to get to know you all

Lisa: Been at UNM for 17 years, was at the school of medicine. Got my degrees here, and
recently completed my masters at main campus

Laura: WIth Laverne being gone, Angel had taken up all HR activities for several weeks so
happy to have you here

<Greetings, welcomes>

Laura: Piotr is giving a talk at the Lightning Lounge later today

Piotr Filipczak: Talking about the undergraduate research program here, and how we built the
biomedical class and the future. They give us 5 minutes, 7 max. Primary goal is to advertise our
program, because we are bringing students from ABQ

Laura: To remind people what's happening in Academic Affairs. Margaret is retiring in
December. She’s writing down here SOPs & protocols & procedures. Been talking with Lisa &
Angel about complementary work and how everything fits together. Position will be posted after
her letter in October 1st. Search open for 3 weeks, trying to get a few weeks of overlap with
Margaret & new hire to help train. She’s also happy to be on call for questions. That’s it for me,
any questions?

12:19 Treasurer's Report - Andisheh Dadashi (1 minute)

Andisheh Dadashi: I have this much money for snacks <holds up envelope>. $78

$600 also in budget, not sure how we can use it yet. I asked Debra what we’re allowed to use it
for. Hopefully next time we’ll have 400 or so by doing something for it

Andy Taylor: Maybe a lunch or something

Cheryl: Maybe OTEx or other events later in the year

Andisheh: It can repay commuting as well, for Faculty Senate or the like



Standing Committee Introductions (1 min per)

12:20 Adjunct Faculty

Natalie Sheppard: We’re working ons tuff, but I missed the first meeting

Steven Romero: Also trying to build course shells so we can have onboarding courses for
Adjuncts. That’s the long term, short term is talking with Justin to get access to our repository of
information

12:22 Curriculum & Assessment

Laura: Ian rolled off the committee after chairing for a few years, Jon Sims and I are now
cochair. Callout for curricular changes. Deadline is Nov 1st

12:22 Communications

Precious Andrew: I’m chair, Alexa on Website, Michael on Newsletter, Ian on listserv. Ana also
helping with the website

Ian Burch: I’ll be adding someone to Listserv management with the new changes

12:23 Faculty Handbook

Ana June: Next step is making sure the handbook is properly updated from last year's changes.
Haven’t picked chair yet

12:24 Online Teaching & Review

Kat Gullahorn: In great shape, got some new members, first meeting was today. Resuming
course reviews now that we’re settled into canvas. Reach out to us if you haven’t gotten online
teaching certified. We have templates for online courses. Main campus’s center for teaching &
learning invites us to use their workshops & courses as well; all free.

12:25 Professional Development

Andisheh: This year I’m chair, sent out an email regarding a new, updated form.

12:26 Program Development

Anicca Cox: I’ll defer this for the EIRG conversation

12:27 Faculty Senate Representatives

Justin: Lots of stuff not directly relevant to UNMV - health care construction, etc. Big questions
were about disclosure & investments wrt Israel & Palestine. Some investments were disclosed,
still discussed. Questions about free speech and the encampment last spring. What is
permissible vs not, questions on faculty safety as well. I’ll share the flier they put out to address
& declare this. Right to move about campus without feeling threatened.



Big part of the meeting was setting goals for the rest of the year. If you have things you want us
to bring to the bigger forum, let us know. Let me and/or Steven know and we’ll bring it to the
group. They’re seeking branch campus reps on student success & policy committees. Barbara’s
on one, I’m on one and maybe another.

President Elder is making a new Social Justice Cmte, focusing on creating ways to have a
serious campus-wide discussion about serious issues. Hoping to make that happen very soon.
Reach out to us, let us know what’s on your mind.

12:31 EIRG Committee Standing (10 minutes)

Steven: Program development, please offer more insights. Last few years, there have been a lot
of deliberate DEI initiatives around campus. Lots of good stuff, but inside the EIRG it’s brought
up “why do we exist?” Been trying to rethink & redefine roles, how we can support other
committees and divisions. Wanted to make the cmte be more developed and sustained. We
want to bring the Program Development committee into EIRG. But PD is a standing cmt, while
EIRG is not. To make EIRG standing in order to combine, we want to develop a proposal, get
faculty handbook’s support to redefine the language. Bring forth in October, vote on this merger
in November.

Cheryl: Standing committees are in the constitution

Laura: They’re in both, but we can change both.

Andy: Look forward to that discussion. Also Steven, I’d ask you to start the next discussion as
well

12:36 Paying Adjuncts for Committee Work (10 minutes)

SR: Yes, the adjunct committee have been advocating for this for a while. At other institutions,
adjuncts are paid a certain amount to attend meetings or profdev. Looking for a way to
compensate them for this. Lot of adjuncts are looking for fulltime work and having cmte work
helps them get that

Scott says the Union is still working on this, but is there a way we can do this in the short-term?.
A lot of full timers have expressed that we’re stretched thin as it is, having adjuncts collaborate
helps take the pressure off full time faculty. This helps full-time, part-time, and increases
collaboration. While the union works on this, is there anything else we can do? If any union reps
or adjuncts want to pipe in, please do

Laura: Some additional background, the blockage to getting this done is management &
administrative conversations. The wisdom put forward is that it’s not fair to ask adjuncts to do
service work. It pushes them too close into being a lecturer. We have people who really want to
help, but we’ve been told we should not let adjuncts to that. An MOA came out between
management and UAUNM, a mechanism to pay them for professional development for
teaching. But the notion of service work is a sticking point. Some branches are reframing
service as profdev to pay people, which is a way to go. But this discussion is still ongoing as
branch deans are interested in this. How can we make it fair for adjuncts & lecturers?

Natalie: But adjuncts (me and Lily at the very least) are doing service?



Cheryl: Reason I asked for this on the agenda is because adjuncts want to be part of the
community. But we are told by the Provost we are not to ask them for cmt work, and supposed
to deny them cmt work. But our handbook requires adjuncts to participate in adjunct committee.
So should also be discussed from a handbook perspective to revamp these requirements

Natalie: I was definitely asked to chair adjunct committee

Andisheh: I think it’s important to be able to pay adjuncts for courses they are taking, which has
happened before where they’ve been denied tuition remission. Language is confusing and can
lead to them not being paid. I, as a full timer, don’t get paid for volunteer work

Cheryl: It’s considered service work. As for the tuition, I have an adjunct whose contract is 5
courses per year, so 3/2 or 60% teaching. She took continuing ed to help online teaching,
applied for remission, but it requires 75% load which is impossible

Anicca: Perfect for me to talk about union stuff! There’s different classifications between here
and main, making us harder for benefits. We’re trying to fix this with the new renegotiation.
Please come to our coffee social right after.

Justin: This is an ongoing thing we’ve been discussing for years. The fact is, the way the
structure is currently in place we are blocked from pursuing the progressive policies for adjuncts
that we want. I can use the faculty senate as a place to have this conversation; share what you
said with me in an email

12:50 Tenure Process Discussion (15 minutes)

Jerry: The hard copy passed out is what I shared a few days before. Pretty similar to what main
campus has, but with some words replaced. Has a minimum number of reviewers. Divisional
review will be by committee. After that, deans review, then sent to the provost’s office. No more
requirement for an everyone-attends meeting. This is a handbook change as well

Joshua Frank Cardenas: If we don’t have enough people to meet the minimum number, then
what?

Jerry: No department has more than 5. If we have less than 2, than we could look out to other
branches for another member that has some overlap

Cheryl: Should that be stated? First going to similar divisions?

Andisheh: It makes sense to me, and it will count as their service

Jerry: Starts at line 20. System-wide, we still might not meet 5 on certain years

Laura: Not sure how granular you want to get, otherwise you might be tied

Andisheh: My field doesn’t have any other faculty in all branch

Kat: The expertise line should satisfy - it’s not too granular to restrict us to not reach out

Jerry: The small number of cases we’ve had to do that, we’ve made sure the faculty made
sense. But again, 5 people system-wide



Justin: Does anyone object to moving towards a vote on this?

Cheryl: One last question with the 5 numbers. Will there be overlap?

Jerry: Currently it’s everyone for everyone, so too much overlap. I thought 5 would give a good
balance of enough coverage without being too insular. There will be overlap, but it’s not the
workload it is now.

Andy Taylor: Does anyone move to vote?

Patricia Gillikin moves, Anicca seconds

12:58 Tenure Process Voting (5 minutes)

VOTING ON MOST RECENT PROPOSAL, Y/N

23 YES 3 ABS 0 NO

PROPOSAL PASSES

1:03 New Business / Announcements

Game Night at the Library

Kat: Next tuesday celebrating Intl Week of the Deaf, celebrating sign languages with games and
stories. No ASL knowledge necessary. 4th year we’re doing this.

Students (gaming club) are also running game tournaments once a month

Next week is also banned books week, to support freedom to learn. Went up 63% last year.
Displays are up, we have over 500 banned books in our collection

Jerry: Save the date, Wednesday 10/23, MOL DAY

Cheryl: Save the date, Friday 10/25, History Trip to the roundhouse & palace of the governors.
Many students on our campus have never been up to Santa Fe. Working with student gov to get
the train paid. Laura’s been kind enough to provide $ for breakfast burritos.

Anicca: Come to Coffee Social to discuss Union stuff right after this

Joshua: 10/26, Institute for American Indian Education at main campus is having a career fair.
iaie.unm.edu

1:09 Adjournment
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